FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        MARCH, 2008, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 8

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 0
SCHOOLS – Benton, Egyptian at Tamms, Fairfield, Freeburg, Lebanon, Shawnee at Wolf Lake, Trico at Campbell Hill, Waterloo

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS –
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 3
    PARTICIPANTS – 87
Agriscience Kit/Curriculum Workshop, Pre-Service Teachers, McKendree University, Lebanon -18

Resources for Agriculture Teachers, Pre-Service Teachers, SIU-Carbondale – 17

Agricultural Career Presentation, High School Students and Parents, Waterloo - 52
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 5
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, East St. Louis 
ILCAE/ICAE Symposium, Springfield

IACCAI Articulation Conference, Springfield

Illinois House of Representatives Budget Hearing Meeting, Belleville

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1987
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 12
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests

Assisted College Faculty in Obtaining and Entering Data into the Database

Assisted Luke Allen with Illinois Agriculture College Data Summary
Set-up and Dismantled Agricultural Career Display, St. Louis, MO(St. Louis Public School Career Day 

  was cancelled both days due to weather.  Set-up day was the day before cancellation occurred.)

Assisted in Planning for ICAE/ILCAE Symposium

Purchased Packages of Garden Seeds for Promotional Displays, Highland

Exhibited AITC Curriculum and Resources, Science In The South Conference, Carbondale

Worked with Midwest Partnership for Academic Excellence Metro-East Agricultural Sciences Charter 
  School Application and Drafted Letter of Support for ILCAE
Drove By/Viewed the Possible Building for the Metro-East Ag Sciences Charter School, Centreville

Observed SIUC Student Teacher, Ryan Weesner, Fairfield

VI.  COMMENTARY

Over 400 individuals attended the State Budget Hearing meeting in Belleville with agricultural education represented.  I was happy to see that four individuals attended the ILCAE Symposium from the metro-east.  It was best said by Lonnie Johnson, pastor of a metro-east church, “Agricultural education has a lot to offer our students though our parents, our students, and our community just does not know about the opportunities of the agricultural industry; we have to make them aware of these opportunities.”  The Agricultural College Data summary is getting better though am concerned that a few well, known and large colleges did not get their data entered into the database.  Science In The South conference in Carbondale continues to cater to agricultural workshops which is great!
